
 
Cabinet Meeting 7 June 2011  
 
FORWARD PLAN (as at 13 May 2011) 
 
 

Table 1: Items scheduled on the Forward Plan for the Cabinet Meeting on 5 July 2011 
Title & Description Author Portfolio Holder 

Performance and Finance Year End Report 2010/11 
 

Purpose of report: To report the final progress against performance indicators and 
the financial outturn highlighted in the report.  
 
Members are asked to: Consider and note the issues highlighted in the report. 
 

Pete Lowe/ 
Debbie Mitchell/ 
Andrew Crookham 

Cabinet Member  for 
Corporate Services 

Review of City of York Council Residential Care Homes for Older People 
 

Purpose of report: City of York Council owns and operates nine elderly persons 
homes across the city. This report will present options for the future provision of 
residential care to meet the higher standards and the increased expectations of 
older people in the immediate and long-term future. 
 
Members are asked to: Consider the options for the future provision of residential 
care. 

Graham Terry Cabinet Member for 
Health, Housing and 
Adult Social Services 

Petition to Council for Support for Vulnerable People 
 

Purpose of Report: At Full Council on 7 April, members considered a petition in 
respect of support for vulnerable people, which had been submitted to the Budget 
Council meeting on 24 February 2011 and as an e-petition, together with a 
background report from the Director of Adults, Children and Education. The petition 
had been signed by more than 1000 people and had therefore been taken to 
Council for debate, in accordance with the agreed process. Following debate it was 
agreed that the petition be referred to the Executive to determine any appropriate 
action. 
 
 Members are asked to decide on the appropriate course of action. 
 

Pete Dwyer Cabinet Member for 
Health, Housing and 
Adult Social Services 

 
 
 



 
Table 2: Items scheduled on the Forward Plan for the Cabinet Meeting on 6 September 2011 
Title & Description Author Portfolio Holder 

York Education Partnership 
 
Purpose of report: The Schools White Paper : “The Importance of Teaching” was 
published on the 24 November. This paper describes the steps that have taken 
place between the Local Authority and the school community to respond to the 
direction of travel described in the document. 
 
 Members are asked to consider the recommendations 
 
This item was moved from the Executive meeting on 15 March to the Decision 
Session as consultation was still underway with schools. The move to the Decision 
Session in June was to allow the response to encompass schools’ views. This item 
will now be considered by the Executive on 6 September 2011 due to having to wait 
for the Education Bill to receive Royal Assent. 
 

Pete Dwyer Cabinet Member for 
Education,Children and 
Young People’s Services  

 


